


 412 West Franklin Street October 26, 2020  

Special Use Permit 

 
Applicant’s Statement: 

 
The attached application is for a Special Use Permit (SUP) at 412 West Franklin Street, located in the 
Monroe Ward District. When completed, the building will contain 3 units in the main building and 1 unit 
within the accessory building, making it Multi-Family. According to code, multi-family property requires 
side yard setbacks for a commercial use (15’ setback) under the RO-2 Zoning.  

In any other scenario the garage proposed could be built by rights as zoning outright allows an accessory 
building like a garage with a dwelling/office unit above it for either single family or commercial uses. 
However, the designation as multi-family expands the setbacks. This SUP seeks to shrink the setbacks to 
a 3’ setback allowing a two-car garage on the property. Within the same block and throughout the 
district, there are many other similar sites which have accessory buildings that are 3’ or even 0’ setback, 
both for residential uses and commercial uses. We believe this project will enhance the neighborhood 
and remains in keeping with other neighboring, similar properties.  

In drawing AS-01 in the submission a 5-car parking lot is shown. This parking lot, located at 414 West 
Franklin Street was purchased by the owners of 412 West Franklin Street to provide additional parking 
to avoid congestion in streets, roads, alleys, and other public ways. When the project is completed, two 
of the parking spaces at 414 West Franklin Street may be dedicated to residents at 412 West Franklin 
Street.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Elizabeth Drucker-Basch 

Member of 412 West Franklin St., LLC 

Revised, 4/12/2021 

 


